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Dates to  
Remember 

 

Dates can also be found on 
the School Website 

 
 

Friday 19 April 
Prayer Assembly 
Year 5 - 8.45am 

 
Alleluia Day 

(Students can wear 
white) 

 
Monday 22 April 

P&F Meeting 6.00pm 
 

Thursday 25 April 
ANZAC Day 

Public Holiday 
 

Friday 26 April 
Prayer Assembly 
Year 6 - 8.45am 

 
Thursday 2 May 
Assembly - Yr 6  

2.20pm 
 

Friday 3 May 
Prayer Assembly 
Year 3 - 8:45am 

 
Saturday 4 May 

Commitment Mass SFX - 
6:00pm 

 
Sunday 5 May 

Commitment Mass SFX - 
7.30am, 9.30am & 

6:00pm 
 
 

Welcome Back to Term Two 
Welcome back to Term Two!  I hope everyone in the St John’s School Community had a lovely 
holiday, filled with whatever you personally needed it to be filled with – rest, adventure,  
relaxation, family, blessings, chocolate etc. 
 
I look forward to all the learning, friendships and growth that Term Two promises to provide. 
 
Holiday Work 
Over the holidays, we had lots of work undertaken around the school.  The work included: 
 

• New carpet and vinyl in Year One 

• Replacing the roof of the Pre Primary verandah, including some beams, gutters and 
external plasterboard.  The metal sheets have been secured on an angle to prevent 
future drainage issues reoccurring. 

• Replacing a section of guttering in the Courtyard to reduce drainage issues and mini 
waterfalls in heavy rain 

• The installation of a handrail on the internal steps from the Kindy Classroom to the  
 students’ toilets to reduce the risk of falls and trips 
 
I am very appreciative of the staff who worked hard to get the aforementioned areas ready for 
the work and for the set up required at the completion of the various jobs. 
 
WA Student Assistance Payment 
Get ready to claim the WA Student Assistance Payment.  
 
The ServiceWA app is the fastest and most convenient way to claim the payment. 
 
Download the latest version of the ServiceWA app and log in with your Digital Identity 
(myGovID) so you're ready to apply for the offer from 15 April 2024. 
 
Apple Store: https://apps.apple.com/au/app/servicewa/id1599181775 
 
Google Play: https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?
id=au.gov.wa.digital.service.mobile.servicewa.citizen  
 
For app support, head to WA.gov.au/servicewaapp 
 
For more information on the payment, including eligibility criteria, visit education.wa.edu.au/
wasap 
 
ANZAC Day 
Next Thursday, Vienna and Reece, Head Girl and Boy, will represent St John’s School at the 
2024 ANZAC Day Service at Birdwood House, laying a wreath on behalf of the school  
community.  I would like to thank their families for supporting their children and the school in 
honouring the ANZACs.  My gratitude is also extended to Miss Tessa Venturini and Mrs Tracey 
Doglione for all the work they undertook to ensure our participation, including organising the 
wreath. 
 
The Year Six Class will lead the whole school in an ANZAC Day Prayer Assembly on Friday 26 
April at 8:45am on the Basketball Courts. Everyone is welcome to attend. 
 

St John’s School 
Kindergarten to Year 6 
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Library News 
Library books are kept for one week and 
then returned to school.  A Library Bag is 

required to borrow books. 

 
Library Days 

Wednesdays - Year 1, Year 2, Year 6 
Thursdays - Pre Primary, Year 3, Year 4, 
Year 5  

 
Welcome back to the Library.  A friendly 

reminder to return overdue books that 

were borrowed over the holidays. During 

Term 2 we will be participating in WAYRBA 

and NSS. 

 
READING: YOUR PASSPORT TO  
ADVENTURE- Western Australian Young 

Reader Book Awards 
(WAYRBA)  
commences with  
students being able to 
borrow books  
suggested and voted 
on by their peers 
throughout Western 
Australia. Our students 
will be given the  
opportunity to  

evaluate them as ‘terrific’, ‘good’, ‘okay’ or 
‘not for me.’  
 
 
 
National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS) 
22nd May 2024 

NSS is held annually 
by the Australian  
Library and  
Information  
Association (ALIA). 
Every year a picture 
book, written and  
illustrated by an  
Australian author 

and illustrator, is read simultaneously in  
libraries, schools, pre-schools, childcare 
centres, family   homes, bookshops and 
many other places around the country. 
Now in its 24th successful year, it is a  
colourful, vibrant, fun event that aims to 
promote the value of reading and literacy, 
using an Australian children's book that 
explores age-appropriate themes, and  
addresses key learning areas of the  
National Curriculum for Foundation to  

Staffing Announcements 
As advised at the end of last term, via Seesaw, Mrs Sarah D’Mello has commenced as an 
Assistant Principal.  Mrs D’Mello will teach in Year One on Monday, Tuesday and Friday 
and Wednesday and Thursday will be her Administration Days.  Mrs Michelle Hilton-
Barber (Mrs B) will teach the Year One Class on Wednesdays and Thursdays.  Mrs B is  
currently working in Pre Primary on Fridays.  This arrangement allows Mrs D’Mello to be 
in the Year One Classroom at the beginning and end of each week. 
 
Mrs Laura Lang will commence as Assistant Principal on Monday 6 May.  Mrs Lang will 
teach Visual Arts on Tuesdays and Wednesdays.  On Mondays, Mrs Lang will work as the 
Students with Disabilities Co-ordinator and Thursday and Fridays will be her  
Administration Days.  Ms Kristen Hogue will continue as the Visual Arts Teacher for the 
first three weeks of Term Two and I appreciate her willingness and generosity with this 
contract extension, in the best interests of the students. 
 
Mrs Melissa Davey has resigned from her position at St John's School, effective 8 April 
2024. Melissa has been an asset to our school community, and we would like to thank her 
for her dedication to our school and children over the last five years.  
 
Child Safe Framework 
St John’s School, in partnership with Catholic Education Western Australia, aims to  
provide the best Catholic education and outcomes for your child requires an engaging, 
safe and supportive school environment.  The combined nine elements of the Child Safe 
Framework, supports a child safe culture, healthy and respectful relationships, and  
extended guardianship in school communities, based on the latest research and  
recognised best practices.  Please refer to page five  for further information.  
 
Student Code of Conduct 
On page six of this newsletter, you will find a copy of the St John’s School Student Code of 
Conduct.  The students want to feel safe, recognised, calm, joyful and educated when at 
school. 
 
Good News Story 
The children have had a wonderful start back to Term Two. It has been wonderful to see 
the children excited and happy for another busy and long term ahead!  

Mrs Melissa Marquis and Miss Tessa Venturini 

PRINCIPAL AND ACTING PRINCIPAL 

Religious Education 
ANZAC Day Prayer Assembly  
Next Friday, the school community will gather to commemorate the fallen at an ANZAC 
Day Prayer Assembly at 8.45am. Thank you to the Year Six students who will lead us in our 
service.  
  
Alleluia Day  
Tomorrow, St John’s School will once again celebrate ‘Alleluia Day’. As a community of 
faith, we will rejoice in the miracle of Jesus’ resurrection which occurred on Easter  
Sunday.   
  

Mary Magdalene went to the disciples with the news: “I have seen the Lord!”  
(John 20: 18)  

  

The Resurrection of Jesus Christ is a victory over death and sin, paving the way for all  
followers to live love-filled lives on earth and in Heaven.  
  

Students are invited to wear white in recognition of Jesus’ resurrection. We will commence 
the day with a morning Prayer Assembly led by the Year Five Class at 9:00am in the Court-
yard, with all members of our school community invited to attend.  



P&F News 
pandf@sjr.wa.edu.au  

 

P&F Committee 
 

Meeting Dates 
Monday 22 April 
Monday 13 May 
Monday 10 June 

 
All meetings are held at 6:00pm in 

the Staffroom.  
 

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

 
 

Term Two P&F Events 
Canteen Day – Monday 17 June 

Miss Tessa Venturini 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL - RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Religious Education 
Project Compassion Boxes 2024 

Thank you to the children and families who have returned their Project Compassion Mission 
Box. The money raised will go to Caritas Missions and will enable them to further support 
their good work throughout the world.  
  

If you have not yet brought back your Project Compassion Mission Box, please return it to 
school with your child by Friday 26 April.   
  

Sacrament of First Eucharist  
This term, students in Year Four, will be celebrating the Sacrament of First Eucharist. Please 
take note of the following dates:  
   
Our First Eucharist Candidates and their parent/carers will make their commitment to  
prepare for the Sacrament of First Eucharist. It is a requirement that all Eucharistic  
candidates from St John’s School attend a Sacrament of First Eucharist Commitment Mass.    
 
Please see below the times for the Commitment Masses at St Francis Xavier Cathedral:    

• Saturday 4 May at 6.00pm  

• Sunday 5 May at 7.30am, 9.30am, 6.00pm  

• Saturday 11 May at 6.00pm  
  

Sacrament of First Eucharist Retreat Day will be held on Thursday 6 June.  
 
The Sacrament of First Eucharist for St John’s School will be held on the 16 June. Further 
information regarding this special celebration will be sent out closer to the date.  
 
Fruit of the Spirit - Peace  
This week we begin our focus on the Fruit of Peace:  
  
On the evening of that first day of the week, when the disciples were together, with the doors 
locked for fear of the Jewish leaders, Jesus came and stood among them and said, “Peace be 

with you!”. After he said this, he showed them his hands and side. The disciples were  
overjoyed when they saw the Lord.  

Again Jesus said, “Peace be with you! As the Father has sent me, I am sending you.”  
(John 20: 19-21)  

 
Communio Week 2024 – ‘Step Up’  
In Week Five, the St John’s School Community will celebrate Communio Week. Communio 
Week supports the Catholic affiliated agencies in the Geraldton Diocese and aims to aid 
those in need. This is an initiative fully supported by Bishop Michael Morrissey. This year’s 
theme is ‘Step Up’. More information regarding Communio Week will be sent out to families 
in the near future. 
 



Administration News 
Welcome to Term Two   
I would like to extend a warm welcome back to all our families for the beginning of Term Two. I hope you all had a fun and refreshing 
school holidays. I am excited to start this term as Assistant Principal and am looking forward to getting to know more of our St John’s 
families and their stories over the term.  
 

Assembly  
Our first School Assembly for Term Two is scheduled during Week 3 on Thursday 2 May at 2:20pm. We look forward to the Year Six 
Class entertaining us with their Assembly item. All families and friends are welcome to attend.   
 
Australian Early Development Census (AEDC) 

The Australian Early Development Census is run nationwide with our Pre-Primary students and commences on Wednesday 1 May. 
This is the most comprehensive collection of its kind in the world, measuring child development across five domains; physical health 
and wellbeing, social competence,  
emotional maturity, language and cognitive skills, communication skills and general knowledge. The information collected helps shape 
the future and wellbeing of our children by providing evidence to support education, health and community policy and planning at a 
national, state, community and local level.  
 
Mother’s Day Events  
On Thursday 9 May, the Kindy class invites all Mums, Aunties, Grandmothers and other special guests to attend their Kindy ‘MAGS’ 
Afternoon from 2-3pm. The Kindy students look forward to showing how much they treasure that special person in their life.   
  
Swimming Lessons 

Please be advised that In-term Swimming Lessons will commence for students from Pre Primary to Year Six, in Week 11 from Monday 
24 June to Friday 28 June. This year the school is trialling students participating in double lessons for the duration of one week, rather 
than over the regular two weeks. Further information regarding swimming lessons will be sent home in the coming weeks.  

Mrs Sarah D’Mello  

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL - ADMINISTRATION 
















